
Paper Petition Details  
 
Spackmans Way Anti Social Behaviour 
 
We the undersigned, ask for your help because our lives have become a nightmare since 
new residents moved in to the flats No. 270 and 274 Spackmans Way, our peace has 
been completely disrupted.  Daily adventures at the court, playing soccer in the parking lot 
destroying the door from the entrance, the doors of garages and cars that stand in the 
parking lot.  Last year the Council had carried out a wonderful renovation of the security 
door and it is not appreciated just devastated. 
 
These families leave their houses screaming, constantly fuss and fight, sit on chairs in the 
parking lot all day eating, listening to music from a parked car and its care of the 
physiological needs of the parking lot. These are people and not animals their needs 
should be handled at home and not in the parking lot. Still use a car horn and parking 
looks like a garbage dump full of empty bottles of securities, etc.   
From morning until late at night it is just screaming, fighting, hitting the ball on the metal 
door we do not have a moment of silence. Each of us needs to relax after work, our kids 
want their usual time to go to sleep and not wake up in horror at screaming pounding 
again, etc, our patience goes as summer ends, which is associated with beautiful weather 
and spending time in the garden or on the balcony though silence is impossible.  
 
Therefore we ask for your help so often we’ve called on the police but these families deal 
with anything that they do not completely ignore all.  Something has got to be done about 
this, or else it could turn nasty and violent and why should we have to put up with this? 
 
This petition was received on 13th April 2012. 
 
This petition was passed to the Community Safety Project Officer on 17th April 2012. 
 
This petition was responded to on 14th May 2012 by the Community Safety Project 
Officer. 
  

Final Results 

Number of Signatures 21 

 

Council Response  

Further to your petition relating to anti-social behaviour which you advise is being caused 
by the residents of flat 270 and 274 Spackmans Way, I would like to update you as 
follows: 
 
I have been advised by the Anti-Social Behaviour Officer dealing with your petition, that 
a witness letter was sent out on the 30th April to all the individuals on the petition asking 
that they make contact with her if they wish to pursue their complaint.  At this stage 
Housing Service are unable to take action against any alleged perpetrator of anti-social 
behaviour without the evidence provided by those who are affected. To date, only two 
residents including yourself have responded.   
 
Therefore, if you should have any further information on the above or any other queries 
please contact the officer concerned on 01753 875491, and choose option 3. 
 


